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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Environment Committee 
20 May 2024 

 
PRESENT: Councillors Dennett (Chairman) J.Abraham, Black and Wood 
IN ATTENDANCE: Clerk J Haslope 
 
Minute No. 
ENV 23/ 

51. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Cllr Holborn submitted apologies 

52. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – There were none. 

53. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 25 MARCH 2024 – Resolved - that the minutes be 

approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

54. PUBLIC FORUM – There was no public speaking. 

55. CLERK’S REPORT 

55.1. Monthly Report – The Clerk reported the new flags had been purchased.  It was also noted that a 

resident had complained about the overgrown hedge at the bottom of Swanland Hill and this had 

been cut back by ERYC. 

55.2. The current financial report was reviewed.  No concerns were raised. 

56. OTHER MATTERS 

56.1. Riverside Walkway – It was noted that Ferriby Fencing had been awarded the work of removing 

the sycamore trees from the copse on the Riverside Walkway at a cost of £600 + VAT. 

56.2. Network Rail’s Biodiversity survey – It was decided that the survey should be completed and the 

responses were agreed. 

56.3. Trees – It was noted that a new TPO is being created on Danby Vale.  Also, following the successful 

visit of the Tree officer, which identified up to 70 potential locations for new trees on the verges, it 

was reported that a meeting had been arranged with the Humber Forest team at ERYC to progress 

these plans and an update would be given at the next meeting. 

56.4. Coronation Gardens – It was agreed that new plants should be purchased with a value up to £100 

and planting should be done before the Open Gardens event on 16th June. 

56.5. Risk Assessment – The updated risk assessment following the Village Walk was reviewed and 

approved. 
 

The meeting closed at : 9.55pm 

Date of next meeting :  24 June 2024 


